
 

      

 

 

 

  

 
   
  

 
 
 
 
Alan, T.D. 
Dáil Éireann, 
Leinster House, 
Kildare Street, 
Dublin 2. 
 
10th June, 2022 
 
PQ: 24933/22 
 
To ask the Minister for Health his plans to resolve the nationwide issue medical card holders are 
facing when trying to obtain a dentist appointment; and if the HSE will reimburse medical card 
holders on production of dentist receipts. -Alan Dillon 
 
Dear Deputy Dillon, 
 
The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the above 
Parliamentary Question (Reference 24933/22), which you submitted to the Minister for Health for 
response. 
 
The Dental Treatment Services Scheme (DTSS) is the national dental scheme for medical card holders 
over the age of 16. Services are provided by private dentists who hold a contract with the HSE. 
Following consultation with the Irish Dental Association, Approval was given on the 13th of April, for 
the implementation of new measures to provide for both expanded dental health care for medical 
card holders and increased fees for dental contractors in the hope that more dentists will see more 
medical card patients. 
 
The changes to the Scheme came into effect from the beginning of May 2022. 
 
These changes to the Scheme are interim measures designed to secure services for medical card 
holders pending a more substantive reform of dental services to align with the National Oral Health 
Policy. Work on that longer-term project has already commenced, and it is estimated that it will take 
1-2 years to complete. 
 
The HSE will assist anyone who is still experiencing problems accessing a service.  
 
In relation to reimbursement, reimbursement arrangements are for the HSE to pay contractors for 
dental services in which they provide.  
 
Yours sincerely,  
 

 
Suzanne Doyle 
Primary Care Eligibility & Reimbursement Service 

Primary Care Reimbursement Service 

Exit 5, M50, North Road, Finglas, Dublin 11, D11 XKF3 

Tel:  01- 8647100 

 

Seirbhís Aisíoca Príomhchúraim 

Bealach amach 5 an M50, Án Bóthar Thuaidh, Fionnghlas, Baile Átha Cliath 11, D11 XKF3 

Guthán: 01 8647100 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 


